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June 18, 2003

TO:

MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

FEDERAL

The full House Appropriations Committee approved today the Homeland Security spending bill for Fiscal Year 2004.  The measure provides $29 billion for the operations and activities of the Department of Homeland Security, an increase of $535 million (1.8%) above the FY03 level and $1 billion (3.7%) above the President’s request.

The MTA is requesting that Congress provide $11.4 million in the Homeland Security spending bill for FY04 to further expand and enhance the security measures the Authority has already taken over the past year.  These funds may be used to expand K-9 and officer patrols, increase the use of closed circuit monitoring of sensitive areas, install barriers to protect vital assets, to acquire chemical and biological detection systems, among other uses.

The bill passed by the House Appropriations Committee today included no financial earmarks.  It is widely anticipated that the earmarking of funds will take place either in the Senate version of the Homeland Security spending bill or when House and Senate conferees for this measure meet later this year.
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